26 Oct 05: Welcome

Attention: see the notice regarding the 2006 VLOA Reunion on the Reunion page.

It appears that we have solved the problem of spam and obnoxious material being posted to the Guest Book. The new process for posting an entry to the Guest Book is explained on the sign-in page. Let's all hope that this effort to keep the Book clean is more successful than previous attempts.

Al and Nell Moist are looking for material for the 3rd Quarter Newsletter. If you have something of interest, you can submit it here (see "NewStuff" below) and we will make sure Al and Nell get it.

John has updated his quarterly devotional on the Chaplin's page.